C0MMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for January 7, 2013
The meeting was called to order by Co Chair Bruce Gove.  Present:  Paul Tringali,  Donna and Rick Walter,  Aileen Pelletier, Rob Juergens, Marge Govoni, Priscilla Payne Bruce Gove, Rachel Michaud, Harrison Wood, Rick Bernard, Doug Armstrong, Laura Lapierre. 

The minutes of December 4, 2012 were approved unanimously with one correction.
The Treasurer’s Report – We have $4,250.00 in the checking account. This includes $1800.00 for the grant from New England Grassroots Foundation.  Last year we took in $3,142.00 and spent $2826.00 so we ended the year with a balance of $316.00.
At this point in time we have 3 and possibly 4 open beds for the coming year.
Chili Challenge –
The discussion came up with the following:

· Doug will donate 500 4 oz. cups for samples and large trash bags
· Bruce will check into additional ½ cup containers for sampling as we will provide those to ensure uniformity
· Doug will call 2 people at SMCC for judging
· Rob will contact Valerie for judging
· Paul will pick up water
· Desserts will be made a follows:  Rachel – 2 doz. Red velvet cupcakes – Priscilla – 3 doz. Chocolate whoopie pies,  Renee – pumpkin whoopee pies, Doug, 24 whoopie pies.
· Paul has the signs and Rachel will change the date and time on them.
· Bruce will contact Restaurants and take info packets

· Aileen has ordered the plaques for a total of 37.77

· Prices will be the same at $7.00 for adults, $4.00 for kids.  Kids under five get in free

· We will follow up with a phone call after applications are received

· We have the following people committed to participating:  Rob, Paul, Doug, Delores Robinson, Ron Eby
Hoop House – We had a lengthy discussion regarding the hoop house and the specifications and location of it.

Bruce will be contacting Growers Solutions to discuss their quote.  Harrison will contact Griffins Greenhouse Supply in Gray to see if they can help us.  Doug will talk to a couple of his suppliers.

Paul will research solar fans for ventilation

Backpack Program –

Marge presented information about the backpack program that provides weekend food for 52 school children.  She has requested that the garden donate $200.00 to sponsor one child for the school year.  This could come from the treasury or from members of the committee.  This would be one other thing to add to grants to show our involvement with the community.

Publicity –

Marge will put information in the newspaper about the Chili Challenge and abut the garden letting the community know that there are a minimal number of beds available this year.

Seeds for Food Pantry – 

Donna will get the order together.  If anyone wants to order from FEDCO along with the garden order orders must be into Donna by January 10, 2013.  The catalog can be viewed online and there are few copies with garden members.

The order is ready and Donna is ordering from the following:  Fedco $65.80, Totally Tomatoes $18.10, Burpees $13.85

The Remay (2 rolls) have been ordered at 140.00 per roll and we hope to sell it at cost to the gardeners.
Grant – Laura will submit a grant for a total of $600.00 for cash and seeds and garden supplies.  Priscilla will email her the Tax Exempt number and the grassroots grant.

Paul had an idea for a sign for over the garden gate.  The info has been emailed to all garden committee members.
Respectfully Submitted,  Priscilla Payne, Secretary
